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To whom it may concern, 

Objection to Application to vary Licence by Pelsall Cricket and Sports Club 

I write to object to all aspects of the application to vary the premises licence of Pelsall Cricket and 
Sports Club. 

I live at the above address, my family has been here for 40 years; the cricket club is behind us. The 
Cricket and Sports Club is part of Pelsall community and as such we accept the general noise that 
comes from the club. 

However, it is not uncommon for late night disturbance which has on many occasions resulted in me 
having to ring the club and go around to speak to them about the noise.  

It is commonplace when they have an event on for them to open the doors which face toward our 
property, the music from event is then clearly audible inside our home with the doors and windows 
shut.  

It is also common to be disturbed by the clean up afterwards with the sound of glass bottles being 
emptied into the metal bins outside often well after 11pm.  

On a number of occasions, they have had events outside, in particular, one night I was disturbed by 
what sounded like scaffolding being dismantled in the early hours approx. 1.30am, the people 
involved were laughing and joking. Further they had a fireworks display outside of the generally 
allowed dates/hours, it went on very late maybe 11pm. When I went round to complain, the 
fireworks came to an end, but then as I left, I heard that I thought to be a lawn mower. I went back 
in and was told it was in fact a leaf collector getting up the fireworks debris. This is completely 
unreasonable. 

The above demonstrates their general lack of consideration towards the neighbours and inability to 
manage the premises to minimise noise nuisance.  
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When the club closes there is often noise from the patrons leaving, with them shouting on the 
carpark and the sound of their cars including papping of horns. 

If they are allowed to open late no doubt all of the above disturbance will be pushed an hour later 
into the night. 

In relation to large scale events on the field outside, I raise the following objections. 

The existing club has its own number limits I believe to be 200. I assume these will be added to those 
requested for the outdoor events, making 699. As there is only one entry/exit route this should be 
taken into consideration. What are the intended limits in relation to three events of over 499 (699).  

The onsite carparking is inadequate, there is already significant issues relating to visitors to the club 
parking on the main road and often on the common. In the time I have lived here I am aware of two 
serious car accidents involving cars travelling towards Rushall have hit vehicles parked on the road or 
attempting to pull out from the pub (now closed) where visibility is blocked by parked cars. This 
objection is in relation to public safety on the main road. 

The common is protected by local by-laws preventing vehicles driving or parking on it. This objection 
is in relation to crime and disorder. 

Further it is completely unreasonable to expect the residents of Walsall Road / Bush Grove to 
tolerate outdoor events involving the use of loudspeaker systems at any time of the day with 
nothing to mitigate the noise.  

I also question the need for off sales. 

 

This is a sports club and sports ground not an outdoor event space. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

William Humphries 

On behalf of my family, 5-86 years old. 

 

 




